Rt Hon David Cameron MP

Prime Minister

10 Downing Street

London

SW1A 2AU

11th April 2012

Dear Prime Minister

RE: Dangerous Dogs
We the undersigned are calling on you as Prime Minister to give your urgent and immediate attention to the ongoing issue of dangerous dogs and dog control in England, on behalf of the children and adults who have lost their lives and the thousands of people who sustain injuries, often serious, as well as the animals who are attacked and killed every year. 

As you are aware, the previous Government began a consultation on how to toughen legislation and close loopholes in March 2010.  That consultation concluded in June 2010 but, some 22 months later, the Government has yet to announce its response. 

On 1st March this year, the Minister of State for Agriculture and Food said “We are considering the benefits of compulsory micro-chipping of dogs, along with requiring the details of non-prohibited dogs to be held on a central database.  We will announce these measures very shortly.”  When pressed, he added “If a Minister stands at the Dispatch Box and says that something will happen very shortly, it means precisely that.  It certainly means before the House rises for Easter.”

Indeed, in a letter on 30th April 2010, you pledged your support for “extending dangerous dogs law to cover all places including private property ... and ... giving police and councils more powers to tackle the problem of dangerous dogs by the introduction of Dog Control Notices.”

Both the Scottish and Northern Irish Governments changed the law last year and the Welsh Government has given a firm commitment to start the process of changing the law in 2012.  We feel that it simply does not make sense that, with support across the House, and from the major organisations, the Government remains indecisive and unwilling to do as Scotland, Northern Ireland and Wales have done.  

Every day that passes without a change in the law, another twelve postal workers are attacked and injured in the UK as well as countless people and animals continuing to be put at risk.   Eleven members of the public have been killed since 2006; seven of which were children and five were adults.  In the past four years, 23,000 postal workers have been injured.  Every day at least one dog is brought into an animal hospital in north London having been bitten or attacked by other dogs and around seven guide dogs are attacked by other dogs each month (this has more than doubled since 2010).   As you know, there is a campaign by over twenty organisations, from the CWU to the RSPCA, the RCN to the Police Federation, the Kennel Club to Guide Dogs, and animal welfare charities who have put forward an agreed position on a way forward. As such, there is no reason for delay.

We therefore implore you to look at this issue as a matter of extreme urgency and ensure that the Government responds to the consultation as soon as possible by bringing forward consolidated legislation that provides meaningful and effective solutions. 

Yours sincerely

Angela McGlynn Mother of John-Paul Massey 

John Massey Father of John-Paul Massey

Andrew Smith





Claire Horton Chief Executive Battersea Cats & Dogs Home

Dave Joyce National Health & Safety Officer CWU  

Steve Goody Director of External Affairs Blue Cross

Neil Burton Chairman National Dog Wardens Association
Rick Nelson Joint Central Committee Police Federation of England & Wales





Gavin Grant Chief Executive RSPCA








Please reply to: Luciana Berger MP, UCATT, 56 Derwent Road East, Liverpool, L13 6QR


